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(LOWER MAINLAND) 

 Even though very few of us were actually on the field, there’s no doubt that this last year 

has been a year every BCFOA member will remember.  Yet myself and the rest of your 

Executive has been working hard, behind the scenes, to continue pursuing the business of our 

Association.  In reflection, I’m sure we can all agree that not having the chance to officiate and 

further our members’ great on-field and off-field comradery was truly unfortunate.  One can 

only hope for a return to football at some point in 2021.  In getting ready for that, I’m always 

looking to pursue and recruit as many new officials to our BCFOA family as I can.  With aging 

membership, that will continue to be an ongoing task.  With all of us keeping an active 

awareness for new members, the task of recruitment and retention is one every BCFOA member 

can take pride in being a part of.  In the meantime, I’m pleased to be a part of an Executive that 

continues to improve on what we’ve accomplished to date.  The BCFOA website is one such 

example of what we’re striving to improve.  It’s an invaluable tool chalk full of resources for 

every member.  Of course, that includes long-serving members as well.  I’ve personally been 

working on improving the “Lifetime Members” section of our website.  Between a lack of or 

simply missing information, I hope to continue to have the chance to make that section better 

and provide our long-serving members with the accolades they deserve.  It’s my most recent 

example of the work I’ve done over the past 3 years as Director of Member Services for the 

Lower Mainland.  I’m proud of my accomplishments and would be honoured to continue to 

serve you over the next 3 years. 

 

Sincerely, 

Drew Parkinson 

Director of Member Services (Lower Mainland) 


